
Park Board Meeting Minutes 
September 7, 2021 

 
The September 7, 2021 Cascade Park Board meeting was called to order by Chairman Boffeli at 5:00 p.m.  Board 
members Rausch, Sconsa, Manternach and Orr were present.  
 
Motion by Rausch, second by Sconsa to approve the agenda – all ayes. 
 
Motion by Orr, second by Sconsa to approve the meeting minutes from August 2, 2021, – all ayes. 
 
The Board reviewed the financial reports for the park and pool for July 2021. Motion by Rausch, second by 
Sconsa to approve the financial reports – all ayes. 
 
The trees have not been marked at the Community Park that need to be removed and trimmed. It is to be 
getting finished this week. Motion by Sconsa, second by Rausch to table this discussion until next meeting – 
all ayes. 
 
The Board had also discussed the perimeter around the tennis courts and wanted quotes on placing a concrete 
border around the perimeter. A quote was received from Eastern Iowa Excavating for $5,937.50. Quotes had 
been sent out to roughly 10 contractors. After a brief discussion, motion by Sconsa, second by Rausch to 
approve the quote and to see if the job will get done yet this fall – all ayes. 
 
An update was provided regarding the pool. The last day was last weekend. A meeting will be held to debrief 
from the season and to see what went well and what needs improved on for next season. We may look at 
possibly adding an incentive for guards who work the entire season and moving the start of lessons back a 
couple of weeks so that lessons go into August. Overall, it was a good and successful season.  
 
A brief discussion was held regarding painting the shelter and roof of the shelter at the Community Park. We 
will discuss this at budget time and get it done next fiscal year. Chairman Boffeli commented that Hometown 
Days was a great event again this year. 
 
With nothing further, motion by Rausch, second by Sconsa to adjourn the meeting at 5:28p.m. – all ayes. 
 
 
 
Deanna McCusker, City Administrator  


